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CITY OF NAPLES 
PURCHASING DIVISION 
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ADDENDUM NUMBER 2 
 

NOTIFICATION DATE: 
 
 

11/6/2020 
 
 

SOLICITATION TITLE: 
 

 

  River Park Community Center 
ADA Ramp Project - ITB 

SOLICITATION 
NUMBER: 

 
21-006 

BID OPENING DATE & TIME: 
 
 

11/17/2020 
2:00PM 

 

THE FOLLOWING INFORMATION IS HEREBY INCORPORATED INTO,  
AND MADE AN OFFICIAL PART OF THE ABOVE REFERENCED BID. 

The following clarifications are issued as an addendum identifying the following changes for the 
referenced solicitation. 

The following answers to written submitted questions: 
1. The existing handrails on this project are painted steel. The plans call for aluminum to match. 

What material does the city want the handrails fabricated in and what type of finish will be 
required? 

ANSWER: The existing handrails are painted aluminum.  New handrails are to match the 
existing handrails finish.  
 
2. What painting system will the City want to use on the aluminum handrail system… primer and 

paint?  Or will the City prefer Powder coat. Powder coat is superior system. 

ANSWER: Painting system used needs to match existing handrail.  
 
3. On the last 2 pages of the plans there is a roof and tie beam details, I’m assuming that this is 

not applicable to this project. 

ANSWER: Correct, not applicable.  
 
4. Can we alter some of the foundation from stem wall to a monolithic foundation? 

ANSWER: No.  
 

5. Has permits been pulled for this project? 

ANSWER: No.  
 
6. Does the contractor pay for permit fees? 

ANSWER: Yes, the contractor would pull the permits, but the city will reimburse the cost of 
the permit.  
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